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Be it remembered that a session of the County Commission of Stone County was held in the 

courthouse at Galena, on July 11, 2024. Those in attendance today were Presiding Commissioner 

Mark Maples, Southern Commissioner Hank Smythe and Northern Commissioner Wayne Blades. 

 

Morning Session: 

9:00 AM – 10:00 AM 

No scheduled agenda 
 

11:00 AM 

Presiding Commissioner Mark Maples opened the meeting with a pledge of allegiance. Those that 

were in attendance were Joy Wilson, Planning and Zoning Director; Michelle Tucker and Brandy 

Sampley, AFLAC; Kendall Dishman, Globe Life; Robert Terry Gilbert; Jana Peterson; Michael 

Bland; County Counsel William McCullah Denise Dickens, Stone County Clerk and Amanda 

Parton, Stone County Clerk’s Office. 

 
Approval of Commission Minutes 

The matter to approve the minutes for Stone County Commission meetings dated July 9, 2024, was 

brought to decision by a roll call vote: Smythe – yes; Maples – yes Blades –yes. Minutes ordered 

approved. 

 

Schedule of Bills - 1 

Presiding Commissioner Mark Maples presented a schedule of bills that have been submitted to 

the County Commission from the County Clerk’s office in the amount of $20,860.64. This matter to 

accept the bills for payment was brought to a decision by a roll call vote: Smythe – yes; Blades -

yes; Maples – yes. Order to pay carried. 

 

 

 

 



 

Schedule of Bills - 1 

Presiding Commissioner Mark Maples presented a schedule of bills that have been submitted to 

the County Commission from the County Clerk’s office in the amount of $11,419.25. This matter to 

accept the bills for payment was brought to a decision by a roll call vote: Smythe – yes; Blades -

yes; Maples – yes. Order to pay carried. 

 

Interview Planning and Zoning applications 

Joy Wilson, Planning and Zoning Director presented the Commission with applications for the 

Planning and Zoning Board. The applications received were from Terry Gilbert for Ruth C; 

Kenneth Robertson for Williams; Michael Bland for Sunset Cove; and Jana Peterson for Sunset 

Cove. The Commission will review the applications and make a decision at a later date.  

 

Voluntary Life Insurance 

Kendall Dishman with Globe Life came before the Commission to discuss Globe Life Insurance 

policies that Globe Life Insurance offers. Michelle Tucker and Brandy Samples with ALFAC came 

before the Commission to discuss Life Insurance policies that AFLAC offers. Discussion Only.  

 

Flood Plain Revisions 

Will reschedule for a later date. 

 

Announcement 

 

Public Time: 

Time was extended to anyone who wanted to speak to the commission at this time. 

 

Adjournment: The adjournment of the Stone County Commission meeting was brought to 

decision by roll call vote: Blades – yes; Smythe- yes; Maples- yes. Meeting adjourned at: 11:24 

AM 


